
 

 The Most Holy Trinity - May 26, 2024 

St. Bernard-St . Hedwig  
     Parish Secretary: Mary Rathbun 
     Bulletin Production: Vacancy 

Bookkeeper:  Kathy Schmitz 
Office Hours:  Monday & Friday  9:00am to 11:00am 
                              Tuesday & Thursday  9:00am to 4:00pm                                
Rectory Phone:  715-669-5526 
Rectory Address: 109 N Church St.,  PO Box 329, Thorp,  54771 
 EMAILS:  Rectory - busmgr.stbernhed@gmail.com 
                     Bulletin - bulletin.thorp@gmail.com (Due by 5pm Tues.)
Director of  Religious Education:  Patrick Conley   651-323-3292 
                                                     pat.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org 
Music Coordinator:  Vacancy 
Choir Director: Sue Hedler   715-559-1154 
Polish Choir Director: Mary Ann Weninger  715-669-1112 
PCCW: Sue Klapatauskas 715-773-0102 
Quonset/Church Hall Booking:   Connie Gulcynski    (Leave a  
        message)   715-669-5158  Home     715-773-2052 Cell    
Quonset Hall Maintenance: Doug Gulcynski 
TCS Principal:  Kendra Conley   kendra.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org     
School Phone:  715-669-5530      Kendra Conley  651-323-3294 
School Address: 411 East School St.  PO Box 329, Thorp, 54771 
TCS Adm.  Asst.:  Amanda Marek  office@thorpcatholicschool.org 
Maintenance:  Jeff Mohr 715-669-5530 
Parish Council: Dan Hull  715-669-3805 
Pray Network:  715-669-5861 

Holy Rosary   
     Bookkeeper & Secretary:  Melissa Micke   630-301-0908 (Cell) 
     Office Hours:  Wednesday   12:00pm to 5:00pm  
     Office Phone:  715-229-0606                 
    EMAIL:  holyrosaryowen@gmail.com 
    Rectory Address: 415 W 3rd Street, PO Box 309, Owen 54460 
    Director of  Religious Education:   Karen Simington  608-764-0420 
    PCCW: Patty Orth   715-937-5849 
   Weekend Petitions:  Sr. Margaret Trzebiatowski   715-229-2423  
St. Mary of Czestochowa 
    Contact Person: Julia Ciolkosz  715-669-6215 
    Treasurer: Elaine Venet  715-669-7178 

St Bernard - St Hedwig Parish 
111 North Church Street    P.O. Box 329 
Thorp WI 54771 

Holy Rosary  
415 West 3rd Street   P.O. Box 309  
Owen WI 54460  

MASSES:   
Weekends: Saturday Vigil: 4:00pm St. Bernard-St. Hedwig       
Sunday: 8:00am Holy Rosary  
 10:00am St Bernard-St Hedwig 
Weekdays: Tuesday & Thursday: 8:30am Holy Rosary 
                   Wednesday & Friday: 8:15am TCS 

NOTE: Online bulletins available stbernardsthedwig.org 
                 and myParish  app 

Pastor: Father Stanislaus Michael Antony 
608-881-9265  Email: stanymichael@gmail.com 

PASTOR’S OFFICE HOURS 
Owen Rectory:  Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00AM–12:00PM                          
Thorp Catholic School:     Wednesday: 9:00AM–12:00PM 
Thorp Rectory:                   Friday: 9:00AM–12:00PM 
For Baptism, Marriage, Anointing and Funeral preparation,  
    Confessions and Counseling, you may approach the Pastor  
    during these office hours. For any emergency and other  
    urgent matters, you may call at any time.  

Glory to the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirt; to 
God who is, who was, and who is to come. 
(Matthew 28:16-20) 

Eucharistic Revival-week of May 26, 2024-The Most 
Holy Trinity A Minute with Jesus: The Eucharist 
and the Most Holy Trinity – Father, Son and Holy 
Spirit Jesus gave His life for us so that our sins could 
be forgiven, and we could be united in a relationship of 
love with the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. We refer to 
the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit as the most Holy  
Trinity—three persons in one God. When we receive 
the Eucharist, we are not only receiving the Body and 
Blood of Jesus but all three persons of the Blessed 
Trinity. Let’s pray this right now and every day this 
week: “The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ and the love 
of God and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with all 
of you” (Paul’s Second Letter to the Corinthians 
13:14). 

 

 

 MASS  SCHEDULE/INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK: 
Saturday, May 25 -  
     4:00pm SBSH † Herbert & Jean Hermsen, by Family 
     7:00pm Czestochowa † Deceased Members of the  
         Rudawski & Urban Families, by Mary Ann Urban 
Sunday, May 26 -  The Most Holy Trinity 
     8:00am HR † In Memory of Al & Aggie Boxrucker,  
         by Randy & Chriss Plautz 
     10:00am SBSH † Bob Walters, by Jackie Walters 
Monday, May 27 -  
     8:15am  TCS † Communion Service 
Tuesday, May 28-  
     8:30am HR † Roger & Joan Frese, by their Children &  
                                                                                         Grand-Children 
Wednesday, May 29 -    
     8:15am TCS † Ted Nowak, by BernadeƩe Niemiec & Family 
Thursday, May 30 -   
     8:30am HR † Special IntenƟon for Healing for Ginger  
       Lokken, by Lana Ciszewski 
Friday, May 31-  VisitaƟon of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
      8:15am TCS † Raymond & Valaria Teclaw, by Family 
Saturday, June 1 -  
     8:00am HR † Steve Pawlak, by Gail Burbey 
     4:00pm SBSH † Frank O’Neil, by Joyce O’Neil 
      
Sunday, June 2 -  The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ 
     8:00am HR † Jean Pabich, by Norb Pabich 
     10:00am SBSH † LaVern Buresh, by Tina Buresh  
             
                                                                                           
      
                                                                                                          
                                                                              

HR = Holy Rosary, Owen  / SBSH = St Bernard-St Hedwig, Thorp /  TCS = Thorp Catholic School Chapel, Thorp   

Pastoral Anointing of the Sick,  Baptism,  Confirmation,  Marriage:  
     Fr. Stan  608-881-9265 
     Parish Office:   Holy Rosary 715-229-0606  or 
                                St. Bernard-St. Hedwig 715-669-5526 

CZESTOCHOWA  MASS—Last Saturday of  the  month  7:00pm.    
 ST. BERNARD-ST. HEDWIG Eucharistic Adoration  
         TCS—Every Wednesday 9am to 9pm  

Ahora tenemos misales in Espanol. Nuestros Hispano  
hablantes los pueden encounter en la entrada de la iglesia.  
Holy Rosary and St Bernard-St Hedwig  

CONFESSIONS:  TCS: Wednesday 7:50am to 8:10am  
SBSH: Saturday     3:30pm to 3:55pm  
HR: Thursday 8:05am-8:25am & Sunday 7:30am-7:55am    

IMPORTANT NOTICE - OPEN HOURS 
SBSH Church: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 6am-4pm               
              Saturday 6:00am-5:00pm      Sunday 9:00am-11:30am 
TCS Chapel: Wednesday 7:30am-9:00pm                       
              Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  7:30am-3:30pm 

     Offerings from the week of  May 13, 2024 thru  May 19, 2024 
    SB-SH     HR 
Inspired by the Spirit:   

       Goal    $285,000.00   $70,000.00 
      Pledged    $199,085.00 $100,012.00 
     Paid In       $78,720.00    $53,222.00 
     Received Back       $30,855.00    $32,166.53 

   Diocesan Appeal:   
       Goal   $36,285.00 $12,310.00 
       Pledged   $11,260.00    $9,305.00 
Adult Envelopes:         $1,979.00         $480.00 
ACH Adult Envelopes:             $850.00     
Offertory:       $223.00    $114.50 
TCS & REP Tuition:        $205.00  
Building & Maint.:       $266.00    $260.00 
Casa Hogar:   

Candles:       
     Total:  $3,523.00        $879.50 

Ascension:       $25.00 

May is National Foster Care month! Foster families 
play a crucial role in supporting children & families 
during difficult times. Contact Clark Co. Dept. of  
Social Services 715-743-5233 or email Foster Care  
Coordinator lisa.ochodnicky@co.clark.wi.us. You  
have the power to make a difference in a child’s life! 

St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Parish is updating the bulletin 
boards in the church basement. We are looking for 
pictures of Weddings, Baptisms, First Communion,  
Confirmation, events in the church basement or  
Quonset Hall from 2023 and 2024. Contact Mary 
Jacks at 715-669-5974 or the rectory at 715-669-5526  

St Bernard-St. Hedwig - VOLUNTEERS are 
needed for the June Dairy Days Food Stand. Please 
spend a few hours helping us out. Don’t wait - Dairy 
Days will be here soon.  
Contact Deb Vetterkind 715-559-1054 

Prayer of the Most Holy Trinity 
  Glory be to the Father, Who by His almighty  
power and love created me, making me in the  
image and likeness of God.  
   Glory be to the Son, Who by His Precious  
Blood delivered me from hell, and opened for  
me the gates of heaven. 
   Glory be to the Holy Spirit, Who has sanctified me 
in the sacrament of Baptism, and continues to sanctify 
me by the graces I receive daily from His bounty. 
   Glory be to the Three adorable Persons of the Holy 
Trinity, now and forever. Amen. 



 

 

Congratulations to Hannah Koltis and Kevin Mancl 
newly married on May 18, 2024, by Fr. Mano.  

TCS Times 
A Blessed Year! 
     School is now officially over for the 2023-24 
school year. We have been so blessed this year! First 
and foremost, we are grateful for the Lord’s wonderful 
provision of all we needed; next for all the people who 
came alongside to support the school, whether in time, 
talent, prayer, or monetary support; and ultimately for 
all those families who have made sacrifices and  
entrusted their children to us - this is not a  
responsibility we take lightly. We are so grateful to 
you all for supporting this mission of educating and 
catechizing the children entrusted to us. 
     We are excited to announce that TCS will be once 
again receiving a Bishop’s Educational Endowment 
Trust (BEET) Grant from the Diocese of La Crosse. 
Each year the school has the opportunity to apply for 
funds, and this year the grant will be used to help pay 
for textbooks. We have been awarded $3,848.00 to go 
to these expenses.  
     This summer TCS will have opportunities for  
people to further support the work we are doing.  
There will be the fundraiser of selling food at June 
Dairy Days, which we are looking for volunteers to 
work. There will be school cleaning, painting, and  
other preparations for school next year. If you would 
like to help with any of these, please keep checking 
the bulletin for more information, and/or contact  
Kendra Conley. 
In Christ, 
Kendra Conley 
Thorp Catholic School Principal   651-323-3294 
administrator@thorpcatholicschool.org  

Pastor writes… 
Feast of Corpus Christi - 2024 

Dear loving people,  
     Next Sunday on June 2nd, we celebrate the  
Solemnity of Corpus Christi, the Most Holy Body, and 
Blood of Christ. On this weekend at the end of the 
10:00AM Mass at Thorp, we will have a Corpus Christi 
car procession around the church and close the  
procession with the benediction at the church. Hence,  
I request you all to take part in this Corpus Christi  
procession and travel with Jesus around the church and 
we will have a small benediction at the end of 4:00PM 
& 8:00AM Masses as well in view of Corpus Christi 
feast.  
     The Marriage Anniversary blessings which we used 
to have every first Sunday of the month is shifted to 2nd 
weekend of June (June 9th). I hope you understand the 
situation and extend your full cooperation.  
      
Father Stan   
stanymichael@gmail.com   608-881-9265 

Chalice of Mercy: The people of Ukraine continue to 
suffer horrific missile attacks from Russian forces, of-
ten aimed at population centers and power stations. 
Please see Valentyna Pavsyukova’s recent video  
appeal for aid to her extraordinarily effective mission, 
Chalice of Mercy, to help pay for continued shipments 
of warm clothing, medical supplies and much more. 
To see the video and to learn more, visit diolc.org/
chalice-of-mercy or scan the QR code 
on the right.  

Help Project Milk – We need to close $12,500 gap for a 
shipment: Founded in 1984 to help feed the poor children 
of Casa Hogar in Peru, Project Milk provides whole milk 
powder to the orphanage and surrounding community. Each 
year the Rural Life Committee seeks to raise enough money 
to ship 40,000 lbs. of milk powder at an approx. cost of 
$80,000, and we are getting closer, but are still $12,500 
short. One hundred percent of your monetary gift is used to 
feed these children and the poor. To give, visit 
frjoesguild.org/donate, and select “Project 
Milk” as your designation, or scan the QR 
code to the right. If you prefer to donate by 
mail: Office of Ministries & Social Concerns-
Project Milk, Diocese of La Crosse, PO Box 
4004, La Crosse, WI 54602-4004  
Write “Project Milk” on the memo line of your check  

UPDATE ON “the ANSWER”: “the Answer” is our 
diocesan Eucharistic Rally taking place on Friday, 
June 7 in La Crosse. I am overjoyed to announce that 
all 30 wristbands for entry that I was given have now 
been spoken for! Alleluia! But we still have plenty of 
spots on the bus! Join 30+ fellow SBSH/HR  
parishioners by (1) going to https://diolc.org/the-
answer/ and registering for the rally (registration is $20 
per person!) and then (2) contacting me (Pat Conley 
651-323-3292 or pat.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org) 
to reserve your space on the bus. It’s going to be 
GREAT!! 

 

 
PLEASE CONSIDER OUR BULLETIN ADVERTISERS’ SERVICES FOR YOUR NEEDS 

SUPPORT OUR PARISH & SCHOOL BY  
PURCHASING GIFT CARDS / SCRIP. Scrip 
cards can be picked up at the school during the week, 
when school is open, between 8:00am-3:00pm,  
Monday-Thursday and until 11:00am on Friday. 
Scrip will also be available after Mass when a volun-
teer is available to sell. You can also call the school 
715-669-5530 or rectory 715-669-5526 to place an 
order. SINCE SCHOOL IS OUT FOR THE  
SUMMER THE SCRIP BOX WILL BE AT THE 
RECTORY.  There are a few Kwik Trip Car Wash 
cards available in the scrip box-cost is $36.00. 

 

Holy Rosary & St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Parishes  
Cash/Gun Calendar Raffle - 2024  

 
Cost: $25 per ticket -- 2 for $45 -- 5 for $100 
Make checks payable to Holy Rosary Parish 

 
 $325 Cash OR a Gun Prize 

Awarded twice a week for 10 weeks 
 

Winners will be notified by phone. Winning tickets 
are re-entered for all drawings. Drawings start  
July 2, 2023. Tickets are available from:  
    Rich Kodl at 715-669-3913 or  
    Brian Bredlau at 715-797-4782 or 
    St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Rectory 715-669-5526  
       Leave a message. After Mass at the scrip table. 

St. Bernard-St. Hedwig PCCW Thrift Sale 
Monday & Tuesday, May 27 & May 28 
     drop off, set up days 8am-5pm 
Wednesday-May 29-Sale Day  8am-6pm 
Thursday-May 30-Sale Day 8am-2pm 
Friday-May 31--packing day  8am--10am 
Please come volunteer any day of the week,  
      it is a fun social parish event. 
Also,  if you have any remainder garage sale 
     treasures, please consider donating them to 
     this fabulous fund raiser.   
Please NO early drop-offs 
More information, contact Bonnie 715-512-1234 
     or Pat 715-669-5722 

The 35th Annual Abbotsford Dairy Breakfast will be 
held on Sunday, June 2nd, from 7:00am-12:00pm at 
Dukestead Acres, W1216 Willow Road, Abbotsford. 
The price is $5.00 for ages 6-Adult, 5 & under free.  

"Kickoff to June Dairy Month" with the Stratford 
FFA Alumni Dairy Breakfast, at Country Aire  
Ballroom, on Sunday, June 2nd, from 7:00am-
12:30pm, “All You Care to Eat”.  Matching funds 
from Catholic Financial Life, Str. Chapter #203. 

This year’s recipient of the Holy Rosary Knights of  
Columbus Council #7894 Scholarship is Quinn  
Hatlestad. Congratulations Quinn.  

Edgar FFA Alumni and Supporters June Dairy  
Breakfast June 9th from 7:00am-Noon. $9.00 adults, 8 
and under Free. Pancakes, Real Maple Syrup, Cheese, 
Applesauce, Sausage, Drinks and Ice Cream are all 
included. There will be activities for the kids. Join Us 


